COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

July 12, 2007
The July General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  There is a board meeting next Thursday at 7 pm at Maravilla.  Michelle Garbarino will be showing her ABC Quilts at Goleta Library on July 26th.
Show and Tell: Quilts presented were: Carolyn Rory, Michelle Garbarino – patchwork quilts for twins, Diane Davis – wall hanging found at Alpha Thrift Store, Adela Laband, and Laura Nanna.
Programs:  Susan Carty announced the August meeting will be member demonstration month with 5-6 members showing their works.  The September meeting will be Challenge Quilts.  The October meeting speaker will be Ellen Hecht and class sign up is now available.
Workshops:  No workshops for July, August, or September.
Challenge Quilt:  “Lights, Camera, Action” is the theme for the Challenge Quilt.  Kathy Rose stated that the deadline for turning in quilts is September 1st.  Quilts can be turned in at the August meeting, Grant House, or call Kathy or Judy Rys.  Quilts should be placed in a pillowcase with submitter’s name and phone number on the outside.  Kathy announced that there will be no fee for guests to attend the September meeting.
Community Projects:  JoAnn Dovgin presented 422 placemats to Meals On Wheels President, Terri Pagels.  Terri spoke briefly about Meals On Wheels and the type of people they serve.  JoAnn acknowledged the work Barbara Postma did putting the kits together for the placemats.  Appreciation gifts were also presented to members that made 10 or more placemats:  Harriet Berk, Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Joann Conklin, JoAnn Dovgin, Dorothy Gibbons, Naomi Hicks, Nancy King, Darilyn Kisch, Judy McCartney, and Kathie O’Neil. 
Membership:  Marilyn Martin reminded members that dues need to be paid.  An * by their name on the sign in list meant that dues have been paid.  Applications and dues must be paid by August 1st or information will not make it into the phonebook.
Block of the Month:  34 blocks dolphin blocks were awarded to Diane Iler.  Next month is Courtyard Steps and should be done in neutral and terra cotta.
Library:  Library was closed due to book sale.
Door Prizes:  Door prizes collected $83.  Prizes were won by Darilyn Kisch, Kathy Draine, Diane Hamilton, Laura Nanna, Loesje Akau, and Chris Allen.  Prizes were donated by Linda Ballard & Co. (Let’s Quilt), Grant House, Creation Station, Guild Members, Treasure Hunt, Craft Essentials, Sophie Ann’s Quilts, Heartwarmer’s Mercantile, Quilter’s Dream Batting, and Quilt Ventura.
Program:  The Annual New Members Pot Luck began at 5:30 pm and was hosted by the satellite group Loose Threads.  The pot luck concluded with a round of The Name Game courtesy of Susan Carty.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn J. Draine
Recording Secretary

